FEB 03 2016

Colden Planning Board Meeting

FINAL

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

November 17, 2015

Planning Board

John Antkowiak, Roy Bergman (Chairman), Frank Hyrcik

Members Present:

Walt Kammer, Linda Kotlarsz, George Reinhardt, and

Rich Sheldon

Excused:

George Reinhardt

Also Present:

Jesse Hrycik (Councilman) and

John Kotlarsz (Bldg. Insp/Code Enf. Officer),

Chairman Roy Bergman called the November 17, 2015 Planning Board Meeting to order at 7:02 PM in the courtroom at the Colden Town Hall.

I. October Minutes

The Board Members reviewed the October minutes and John motioned to approve the minutes and Walt seconded. All were in favor.

II. Solar Panels

Walt attended a state seminar in Niagara Falls regarding solar panels and the outcome of the seminar was to promote renewable energy. Jesse mentioned that the topic of solar panels were discussed at the November Town Workshop and the goal is to have a code that states the specifics for solar panels so there won't be any discrepancies with setbacks and placement of solar panels. The suggestion discussed was to have a section in the code, with specifics for non-attached solar panels (accessory) and solar panels attached to the house. The Planning Board will review this topic in January 2016.

III. Such other Matters

A reminder was giving regarding the mandatory training meeting; the class will be on November 30, 2015 for anyone who did not attend the class in May 2015.

Walt updated the progress of the Northern Access 2016 project for the Town of Colden and as of November 4th, there wasn't any impact in Colden due to the significant changes being related to the compressor station in Pendelton, Niagara County, NY.

Linda motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 PM, Walt seconded. All were in favor.

Submitted by: Crystal Barrett